
Dear WJG editor, 
 
Given the retrospective nature, the Human Research Ethics Committee has waived the 
consent form. Patient confidentiality was maintained and protected throughout the study 
process. 
 
Thank you again for considering our manuscript.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kim Hay Be and Leonardo Zorron Cheng Tao Pu (invitee) on behalf of all authors. 
 


